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Foreword by Mr Law, Headteacher

Welcome to the first newsletter of the new academic year; |
hope that you have all had a good summer. A warm
welcome to all of our new parents and students, and we
look forward to working with you over the coming years.

Public Exam Success

We are delighted with this year’s A Level results as the
students achieved a 100% pass rate, with 9 students
achieving at least 3 A*/ A grades in their subjects. A Levels
remain the gold standard of what you can achieve in school
and this is the first year’s results for the reformed

A Levels in many subjects. The exams are getting tougher,
yet our results maintained the excellent standards of the
previous years. We are very proud of our students for whom
it is a fantastic achievement. Some students have also
achieved excellent results on their vocational courses,
sitting alongside the more traditional A Levels. This
demonstrates the strength of the collaboration between the
staff of the Sleaford Joint Sixth Form and the success of
developing teaching that supports students and encourages
the independent learning, a skill that is required in many
walks of life. Challenging subjects continue to be taken by
our students and they achieve highly in these areas,
allowing them to access courses at some of the country’s
top universities, including Cambridge University. The
majority of students have secured places at their chosen
universities, whilst others have been successful in being
selected for prestigious apprenticeships.




The AS results for our Year 12 students were excellent with students setting excellent foundations for
the second year of their A Level studies. Following the recent A Level reforms this is the second year
that AS Levels have been split from A Levels in some subjects and consequently the marks achieved
at AS in those subjects will no longer count towards the final A Level grade. The task for teachers and
students has been to acquaint themselves with the new content and assessment and they have done
remarkably well. This is the last year that students will be taking AS examinations as they shall pursue
linear courses.

With the GCSE exams it has been yet another successful year for our Year 11 students at Carre’s,
with 95% of the students securing 5 A* - C grades or their equivalent. There has been much talk in
the media recently about the exams, with the introduction of more rigorous course content and new
grades, and they have undoubtedly become tougher, so we are delighted that the efforts of our
students, staff and the support of parents have been rewarded by such good results. We pride
ourselves on teaching beyond the exam requirements at GCSE, on not ‘spoon-feeding’ our students,
while also enabling them to engage in a very busy programme of enrichment activities, which see
Carre’s students moving on to the next level, be it to do A Levels, BTEC diplomas, college courses,
apprenticeships or employment, and this is cause for celebration. Some individuals have overcome
considerable challenges to achieve their results and | am very proud of each and every one of them.

The results are a testament to the hard work and motivation of the students, alongside support from
their teachers and parents. Students have worked hard over their time at the school with staff, who
also deserve much praise for the support, encouragement, quality of teaching and many extra hours
they have put in with the students.

Staff News
New Staff

English Mrs Fletcher-dones

Maths Mrs Mahoney Head of Maths
Mr Male (trainee)

MFL Mr Toledo Naveillan

PE Mr Walker (trainee)

Computing Mr Crane (trainee)

Pastoral Staff

Whilst the form tutors remain as the first point of contact for the majority of issues, the Heads of Year
are an important and additional point of contact.

Year 7  Miss Willoughby

Year8  Mrs Millband

Year9  Mr Wilson (also Pastoral Leader)

Year 10 Mrs Goymer — Mr Wilson after 22 September as Mrs Goymer will be on maternity leave
Year 11  Mr Newell

Year 12 Mr Pickard

Year 13  Mr Smith

SENCO and Designated Safeguarding Lead - Mrs Brooks

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead - Mr Holland




Election Thursday 8 June 2017

Well done to all the candidates in our school election.
If you missed the results here they are:

Joe Enright (Independent) - 203 votes (47 %)
Alan Cave (Labour) - 93 votes (22%)
Oliver Garland (Conservative) 72 (17%)
James Parker (UKIP) 29 (7%)

Angus Sturrock (Liberal Democrats) 18 (4%)
Leo Kelham (Green Party) 13 (3%)

Thank you to everyone who worked with the candidates designing
posters and campaigning.

(Mrs Wilson, Teacher of History)



On Thursday 13 July, 7C had the
opportunity to share the work they
have been doing on Sleaford Castle
with Sleaford’s Mayor, members of
the Town Council, and representatives
from Historic England and Heritage
Lincolnshire. Students presented their
ideas of how they think Sleaford
Castle could be improved so that
people could understand what the
castle would have looked like and
some of the stories of the peorle who " . X
lived and staved there including King John and Henry VIIl. Some of the ldeas the visitors
liked included noticeboards with artist reconstructions as well as text, a museum where the
medieval barn once stood and UR headsets.

All students received a Heritage Schools Achievement certificate and goodie bag for their
hard work and the school was awarded Heritage School status for the work thaf the
Ristory Department has done in promoting local history in the school and in other local
schools.

Mrs Wilson, Teacher of History




On Friday 9 June we were joined by Dr lan
Marshman on a visit to Sleaford castle. As
we explored the site Dr Marshman explained
~ what the earthworks we could see would
have been and we used our knowledge of
castles to try and imagine what Sleaford
. castle would have looked like before it was
sold off and dismantled for building
materials used around the town. As well as
looking at the earthworks we measured the
only remaining visible part of the castle -
¥ part of the corner tower. We also measured
W% the size of the hall by measuring the length
* and width of the earthworks.

As we walked around the site we thought about how it could be made more interesting for
the public. Following our visit Lincoln castle on 23 June we are going to present our ideas
to representatives from the Town Council, Heritage Lincolnshire and Mr Law.

On our way back to school we tried to spot examples of medieval stones used in the
buildings we passed. We also took lots of photos of the site and are going to use these to
‘Enrich the List’ which is an English Heritage initiative to share knowledge about local
historic buildings and sites.

By 7C




Public Speaking Course

PUBL[C MRS -
-'SPEAK[NGL:"'

In June, the newly appointed Senior Prefect Teams from

Carre's Grammar School and Kesteven and Sleaford High

School were given tuition and guidance in the art of public
speaking. The sessions were presented by a professional in eloquence, Cathy Mellor, who gave us
an insight into the infricate and broad subject of communication.

The sessions covered a vast array of different topics, designed to build our confidence and
develop a passion for public speaking. The course made us recognise how important our body
language is in promoting confidence, and helped us confirm our intonation and inflection on each
word were accurate.

Overall the coaching sessions were beneficial for the roles that we are going to be performing.
However, this is not just limited to public speaking, as we can use these skills in all areas of life.

Written by Ethan Wright, Sixth Form




Open Evening - Mr Jones taking part in a maths challenge during
the Open Evening in July
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Mr Cossins retiring after teaching at Carre's Grammar School for
26 years




Do the Duke in the UK

27 June - 6 July 2017

I'm Harkirat! Currently a Grade 10 student at Evan Hardy Collegiate Institute, Saskatoon,
Canada. I enjoy learning about different cultures, dabbling in science, running and volunteering.

I applied for this incredible program initiated by the Duke of
Edinburgh's Award, known as "Do the Duke in the UK". The program
offers one selected applicant (applicants must be a current Gold or
Silver D of E award participant in Saskatchewan) the chance to
complete an expedition in England and explore the country, when not
- hiking through the beautiful English National Parks.

I really want to thank the Fallon family (my hosts for the trip), D of E
Saskatchewan, Mrs Mel Walker and the Robert Carre Trust for making this trip possible.

Follow Harkirat's adventures: https://harkirat2001.wixsite.com/harkintheuk

For more information on how to get involved in the rewarding D of E award program, please
visit: https://www.dukeofed.org/



‘The Rising Apes' (a rock band formed from students in Year 8 and 9) performed in the Lincolnshire
Schools' Prom at the Embassy Centre, Skegness on Friday 30 June. The band was one of only 14
acts selected from primary and secondary schools across Lincolnshire in the event organised by
Lincolnshire Music Service. It was a fantastic experience for the students to perform to a sell-out
audience. Hopefully it will be the beginning of a few successful careers!

On Tuesday July 4 Carre's Grammar School held its annual
Music Day where a
giant orchestra of
over 200
musicians from
Sleaford and the
surrounding area
rehearsed ready
for a performance
for family and friends
at the end of the day. The event was organised by the
Music Department with the support of Lincolnshire Music
Service and Sleaford Concert Band. It was attended by
around 20 different schools. The students had worked hard to learn the music in preparation for the
day’s orchestral rehearsals. This year's programme included 'The Medallion Calls' from 'Pirates of the
Caribbean’, 'La Rejoiussance' from Handel's 'Music for the Royal Fireworks', 'The Lark Ascending' by
Vaughan-Williams and 'Liberty Bell' by Sousa (some American music to mark Independence Day!)

Band rehearsals take place on Monday lunchtime and Choir rehearsals
on Thursday lunchtime. I would like to encourage as many students as possible
to get involved in this important aspect of school life and make the most of
the opportunities that the Music Department at Carre's affords. Research
shows that music is critical in a child's development and studies have shown that children who
are exposed to a music education will have a positive effect on the brain and, as such, it can
increase their IQ as well as help in their language development. There will be a concert on 15
November which will be part of a whole school Climate Awareness Day. Any student who wants
to take part needs to see Mrs Quinton.




YEAR 12 WORK EXPERIENCE
JULY 2017

Careers education forms a continuous thread throughout a student’s time at Carre's. It aims to
provide a framework within which each student can develop the self-awareness and experience
necessary to make balanced decisions at each stage during their time at the school and,
hopefully, after they leave.

Carre's Careers Education and Guidance Programme begins when students join in Year 7. It
aims to provide increasing contact with the world outside throughout a student’s time at school
and to help reach those decisions which affects their future in as well informed and balanced a
way as possible. Every encouragement is given to discuss the various options with the Heads of
Year, Tutor and the Careers Staff.

Year 12 students spent a week on work experience from 10 - 14 July and some of the
companies that hosted our students were:

Morrison Utility Services, Lincolnshire Life, Jewsons, Qube Global Software, SHD Composites,
design and fitness companies, the Royal Air Force, Keystone Software Development, FMC
Global Talent, D Hubbard Accountancy, St Andrews Primary School, Bailey Trailers,
Tattershall Farm Park, Heritage Lincolnshire, The William Alvey School, Fosse Way Academy,
Sleaford Medical Group, Sills and Betteridge, Skegness Aquarium, Siemens, Duncan and Toplis,
Caythorpe Primary School and many others.

Thank you to all those companies and organisations who gave work experience to our students.
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Matthew Hartford on placement with = —

the Royal Air Force —

10



Art

The Lincoln Knights’ Trail - Celebrating the 800™
Anniversary of the Battle of Lincolnh and the sealing of the
Charter of the Forest

36 sculptures were on display across Lincoln city centre from 20 May to 3 September 2017

Carre’s Grammar School was invited to decorate one of the 40 half-sized knights, which were
displayed across Lincoln this summer, designed by local school students. Our knight was on display
in Lincoln Central Library. The pictures chart the decoration of our knight from beginning to end.
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Arts Award

During the first ferm we will be signing up students to Arts Award. Arts Award is a
scheme that develops and rewards students’ practical and leadership skills in all
forms of Art, Drama, Music, Dance and Creative Writing. Activities will be taking
place in twice weekly lunch clubs, but students can also gain the Award and be
rewarded for activities they take part in outside of school, such as New Youth
Theatre or other external arts activities.

To find out more ask your Art teacher for further information.

Miss Angus and Mrs Sharples




LEARNING RESOURCE CENTRE

Carre's held a birthday party for Harry Potter on Wednesday 14
June. It was 20 years since 'Harry Potter and the Philosopher's
Stone’ was written, and as such boys from Years 7, 8 and 9 were
invited fo partake in a Hogwartsian style feast in Carre's LRC.
Proceedings were somewhat interrupted by the invasion of Death
Eaters from Kesteven and Sleaford High School. However, they
were persuaded fo participate without duelling, with the promise of
birthday cake and sherbert lemons! A magical time was had by alll

A Competition to design a new outfit for the 13th Doctor

The winner will receive some signed books by Daniel Blythe - an author who
has written for the Doctor Who universe. Any entries should be forwarded
to me at the LRC and I will send them on to the author.

Thank you. Mrs Morrissey, LRC Manager

When Doctor Who returns at Christmas, Peter Capaldi's Doctor will regenerate
into the 13th official Doctor, to be played by Broadchurch and Attack The
Block actress Jodie Whittaker. The first full series featuring the 13th Doctor
will be shown in 2018. Jodie is an experienced stage and screen actress and will be the first woman
ever to play the Doctor in Doctor Who.

Every Doctor has a ‘costume call’ when their Time Lordly look is revealed to the press. As yet,
Jodie has said she doesn't know what she will wear for the part (the hooded coat she wore for
the BBC "reveal” trailer is not her final costume). So - here's your chance! What will the new
Doctor look like? Will she wear a frock-coat like the 1st, 8th and 11th Doctors? A no-nonsense
leather jacket and sturdy shoes like the 9th? Cricket gear like the 5th? A bohemian scarf and
floppy hat like the 4th? Or something totally new and different? Will she have any quirky
accessories like a hat, a watch, a pendant?

Your design should take up no more than one sheet of A4 size paper and can show the Doctor in
any pose you like - lounging against the TARDIS, wielding the Sonic Screwdriver, battling Daleks,
or just relaxing with a cup of tea.

Your design can be colour or black-and-white and reproduced in any medium you like, including
computer graphics, but the artwork must be entirely your own and not downloaded/copied-and-
pasted from anywhere else.

Closing date extended to 30 September 2017.
Save your design as a JPEG, PNG or PDF file and email it to Mrs Morrissey, along with
your name and age, and the winning entry will be chosen by a team of Doctor Who
writers past and present. The winner will receive a set of signed Daniel Blythe books
for themselves and another for their school library.
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Under-14 Tennis Team Win AEGON

Lincolnshire Central Division 1

Carre's Under-14 Tennis Team has won the AEGON Lincolnshire Central Division 1
after winning all five of their fixtures. They will now face Stamford School in a
County Final Play-Off, to determine who progresses to the regional stages of the
competition. Well done to Max Jones, Tom Braithwaite, Tom Mecklenburgh and Ben
Robson!

Year 8 student Max Jones was the overall winner of the
KSSA District Tennis Competition on the 5th July. Max
was victorious in a field of 16 boys from local schools in
years 7 to 9 and was ably supported by the rest of the
Carre's team, who managed to secure the top 5 places!
Well done to Max Jones, Tom Braithwaite, Tom
Mecklenburgh, James
Peace, Matthew

Mantle, Adam Biggin and Ben Robson.
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Six of our students represented their county in the Under-15 Regional Basketball
Tournament on Saturday 10 June at the Nottingham Wildcats Arena:

Nathan Rogers
Niall Parsons
Elliott Burrell
Luca Bucci
Xander Millar
Kai Waller

The photo shows the Lincolnshire team. Kai Waller played for Nottinghamshire.
Kai Waller and Nathan Rogers have both been selected into the East Midlands'

provisional 22 man squad. 12 players will then be selected o represent the East
Midlands. This is a fantastic achievement!

Team photo of the Lincolnshire Under-17 Basketball
Team, with Joe Burrell and Robert Singer
representing the county in June
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Fishing

Josh Newman - Carre's Grammar Schoolboy Wins Bronze at the 2017 World Angling
Championships in Ireland

Josh Newman and Team England U15s competed for the first time in the World Championships
on Inniscarra Lake in Ireland.

After an exhausting six day official practise regime in Ireland the final Under 15 four man
team was selected consisting of Josh Newman, Billy Kirk, Ryan Kennison and William McCranor.
The event took place on 12 and 13 August against the 10 best teams from across the world and
after a solid day fishing, catching roach, the team were lying in silver medal position with the
French team leading and Poland in bronze.

On the second day Team England drew a couple of very hard pegs but managed to stay
consistent and ended the day in joint silver position with Poland but lost out on a weight
countback putting them in bronze medal position.

The team manager, Joe Roberts, was extremely pleased as this was the first time the English
team had fished international rules and to come away with a medal at their first attempt was
amazing. The established England Under 20 and Under 25s both finished in 4™ place showing
what a competitive competition it was this year and highlighting how well the U15 team had
performed.

Joshua was absolutely delighted to be part of the team
and formed relationships in the team that will strengthen
the squad for future years and was proud to represent his
country at such a young age. Josh will now be entering
international rule senior matches to improve his abilities
with an aim to make the future Under 20 England squad.
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School News and Information

Please ensure you are aware of the ICT Acceptable User Policy at
Carre’s

To qualify for Network, Internet and e-mail access, students must read, sign and return an agreement.

The Robert Carre Trust strongly believes in the educational value of such electronic services and
recognises their potential to support the curriculum. Every effort will be made to provide quality
experiences for students and teachers using this information service. Inappropriate and/or illegal
interaction with any information service is strictly prohibited.

If British decency laws are breached or the Computer Misuse Act 1990 is breached then a student is
likely to have the matter referred to other authorities including the police. The Computer Misuse Act
1990 identifies three specific offences:

1. Unauthorised access to computer material (that is, a program or data).

2. Unauthorised access to a computer system with intent to commit or facilitate the commission of a
serious crime.

3. Unauthorised modification of computer material.

The complete Terms and Conditions of the ICT Acceptable User Policy document are available on the
school website: Students > ICT Acceptable Use

Premises

Although budgetary constraints have curtailed any major refurbishment, the programme of
re-decoration has continued throughout the school, as we take great pride in creating the best learning
environment possible. Room 7 (Science) has been given a makeover and additional IT facilities have
been installed in the Sixth Form Work room and the Conference Room.

Sponsored Walk 2017

This will take place on Thursday 19 October, and will be a joint walk between Carre’s Grammar School
and Kesteven and Sleaford High School. This year we are raising funds for charities that will be
nominated by each Key Stage in the individual schools, in addition to school funds.

Last year we raised over £14,600 inclusive of Gift Aid, which was shared with 50% to school funds and
50% from each Key Stage to their chosen charities. This year we will once again be able to Gift Aid
money raised.

The walk is 12 miles long and usually takes between three and four hours. Students will be free to
leave school as soon as they have checked in after the walk. You may, therefore, wish to make some
alternative travel arrangements for your child. Those students who will be travelling home at the
normal time will be supervised until the usual departure time. There will be no teaching on this day.

Details to follow in due course.

17



School Term Dates and Holidays

Bacy. fo sey ol-
PALRALD MM The school term dates are published on the school's website. We would
respectfully request that holidays are not taken during term time and
. . ‘ requests will not normally be authorised, except in exceptional
circumstances. Please use the form on the website when making such
requests. We look at each request on a case-by-case basis and nationally, Government policy is to

encourage schools to minimise the amount of teaching and learning time lost as a result of term-time
holidays.

For further information about the school’s position on absences, please see our Attendance Policy on
the Robert Carre Trust website.

Parents’ Cars on the School Site

May we remind parents that for safety reasons we do not allow the dropping off of students on the
school site after 8am. Similarly, in the afternoons, parents should not bring cars onto the site before
4.30pm.

Safeguarding

Parents of boys in Years 7-11 wishing to take their son out of school during the day should report to
the school reception where their son will be handed over by office staff. This procedure is to make sure
that boys are safely delivered to their parents.

Cashless Catering

Cashless catering is in place in the school’s Dining Hall (‘The Chill’). Please could parents ensure that
sufficient funds are uploaded onto ParentPay for their child’s lunches. You should be aware that
overdrafts are not permitted except in extreme circumstances.

Lost Property

On the last day of each term we have a Lost Property amnesty. All unmarked
property is put out for students to recognise and claim. Any unclaimed items
after the amnesty are given to charity. It would be most helpful if your child’s
property is named as this makes it easier to hand back property which is
often claimed to have been ‘stolen’, when, in the majority of cases, it has
been left unwittingly somewhere in the school.

Please label all PE kit and school clothing/property Name: Robert Carre

Payment for Trips

The preferred method of payment for all school trips is via ParentPay and this has been extended to
include payments for Music tuition. If you would rather pay via an alternative method, please contact
the Finance Office.




Trip Refunds

We try to keep the cost of trips to a minimum, but sometimes there is a small surplus. Where this is the
case the balance will be paid directly to the student’s ParentPay account, unless requested otherwise.

Wireless Network and Mobile Devices

There is a wireless network throughout the school. This is to help with administration,
but, more importantly, with teaching and learning. We witnessed the benefits for the Sixth
Form students who use their own devices, largely for research and accessing online
resources, and have rolled this out to the whole school. Mobile phones may be used for
this purpose only during lessons, with the teacher’s permission, and as previously,
breaches of this will result in the phone being confiscated and being made available for
return at the school office at the end of the day. Should this happen a second time,
parents will be required to collect the phone in person from the school office.

The school cannot accept responsibility for any loss or damage of personal devices.

The school policy in place regarding the use of mobile devices is available via the school website:
Students > ICT Acceptable Use > BYOD

Uniform and Appearance

We have a formal uniform which reflects the traditions of the school and our policy in school uniform is
stated in the prospectus and on the school website. We expect our students to maintain high standards
of dress during the school day and also when travelling to and from school. This means that
shirts/blouses should be tucked in, for boys top buttons should be done up and blazers/jackets should
be worn. Hooded tops are not part of our uniform, and neither are extreme hairstyles. For boys,
piercing is not permitted, and they should be clean shaven. The dress code is also intended to respect
cultural sensitivities. If there are any concerns, please contact the appropriate Head of Year.

School uniform should include:

o Black trousers (not excessively flared or too narrow)
e Grey or black socks
e Black formal shoes (suede or trainer style is not acceptable)

3G Pitch

Having such a superb facility available for the school to use has only been possible thanks to large
investment, so it is no surprise that our funding partners hold us accountable for how it is used. In order
to protect the 8 year guarantee, we must ensure that it is managed appropriately. This includes
ensuring all users wear appropriate footwear during lessons and recreational time.

It is essential that students only use the pitch with suitable, clean, footwear. Flat shoes (including some
trainers) damage the carpet fibres so must not be worn. Football boots are the best! As part of school
uniform requirements, students should already have a pair of football boots for outdoor PE. A poster is
up by the main gate to help everyone understand what is suitable.




Behaviour on Contract Transport

Despite frequent reminders of our expectations, we are always concerned
about any unsatisfactory behaviour on the journeys to and from school. We
would be grateful if you would reinforce our expectations by reminding your son
about the importance of remaining seated during the journey. Behaviour such
as shouting or throwing objects is clearly unacceptable. All students sign a
code of conduct regarding travel which makes it clear that poor behaviour may
result in a ban from using school transport.

Students also need to be aware of the local residents when they are waiting for a school bus. One
resident reported an amount of rubbish left near the Gregson Green grassed area: bottles, cans, food
wrappers, ice cream papers etc. The resident reported that students often have no regard for standing
aside for Ashfield Road pedestrians. Good manners are expected from all our students, especially
when off site.

e-Access Registration

Access to your child’s online data, such as attendance information, progress grades and student
events, is available via the school website: Parents > e-Access Registration.

Internal Examinations

As a school, we feel that it is important that during their time at Carre’s the students build up
experience of the formal examination process to prepare for the external public examinations taken in
Years 11 and 13. For the students this will be an opportunity to prepare for assessments that cover a
larger body of work than those they might do as part of their normal studies, and they should take note
of the advice and guidance provided by their subject teachers in terms of revision and exam
techniques.

Your son/daughter should view these exams as an opportunity to see how successful their revision and
learning techniques are and how effectively they are able to cope with the examination process. He or
she should, therefore, spend time revising actively to ensure that effective and efficient revision
techniques for the exams in each subject area are in place.

Exams for students in Years 7 and 8 will take place during week commencing Monday 25 June 2018.
Exams for Year 9 students will take place during week commencing Monday 19 March 2018.
Exams for students in Year 10 will take place during the weeks commencing 16 and 23 April 2018.

GCSE mock examinations for Year 11 students will take place during the weeks commencing 20
and 27 November 2017.

Year 12 examinations will take place during week commencing Monday 30 April 2018.

Year 13 examinations will take place during week commencing Monday 29 January 2018.




Free School Meals

Parents do not have to pay for school lunches if they receive any of the following:

Income Support

Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance

Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

The Guarantee element of State Pension Credit

Child Tax Credit, provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit* and have an annual
household income (as assessed by HM Revenue & Customs) that does not exceed £16,190
Universal Credit

*unless in the Workin g Tax Credit 'run on' - the payment someone may receive for a further four weeks
after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit.

Students who receive any of the qualifying benefits listed above in their own right are also eligible to receive
free school meals.

What if my circumstances change?

You should notify the school:

e if you start work and come off benefits
e if you change address
e if your child changes school

How to apply

If you would like to apply for Free School Meals please complete the registration form available from the
school office or via the school website. The person who is in receipt of the qualifying benefit will need to
complete the form and you will be asked to complete your full name, date of birth and National Insurance
number. If appropriate, it is recommended that both parents’ information is provided.

Thank you.




KESTEVEN & SLEAFORD HIGH SCHOOL
A SELECTIVE ACADEMY, PART OF THE ROBERT CARRE TRUST
Jermyn Street, Sleaford, Lincolnshire NG34 7RS
Tel: 01529 414044

11-18 Selective Girls’ Academy with a Co-educational Sixth Form NOR 740

ASSISTANT SITE MANAGER

25 hours a week - Salary: £17,410 (pro rata)

We are seeking a flexible and hard-working Assistant Site Manager to join our friendly secondary
school team. We are looking to appoint someone to perform:

o General site and grounds maintenance
o Key-holding and porterage duties
e Supervision of the cleaning team

Opportunities may exist to work additional hours to cover holiday/sickness. Flexible working hours
to suit school calendar.

Closing date: Monday 25 September (Noon)

Please return application forms available on our website: www.kshs.uk to Mrs H Gill, PA to the
Headteacher (email: helen.gill@kshs.uk).

As part of the Robert Carre Trust we are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children
and young people and expect all staff to share this commitment and to undergo enhanced DBS checks.




